
Question on Notice 
 

No. 612 
 

Asked on 13 May 2021 
  
MR N DAMETTO ASKED THE MINISTER FOR HEALTH AND AMBULANCE 
SERVICES (HON Y D’ATH) –  
 
QUESTION 
 
With reference to international pilots in Queensland who reside outside of the Greater 
Brisbane area — 
 
Will the Minister advise how many pilots to date have (a) breached (i) a quarantine/self-
isolation order, (ii) stringent hotel quarantine abroad, (b) tested positive for COVID-19 
(i) since the directives were in place and (ii) and have conducted repatriation flights? 
 
ANSWER 
 
With respect to the Member’s question, I am advised as that in relation to (a)(i), this 
query would more appropriately be directed to the Queensland Police Service. 
 
In relation to part (a)(ii) of the question, I am advised the Queensland Government is 
not privy to the rate of compliance for international jurisdictions’ quarantine system, 
and cannot answer the question. 
 
Regarding b(i), I am advised as at 19 May 2021, there had been six COVID-19 cases 
notified to Queensland Health since the start of the pandemic which identified their 
occupation as being an international pilot. Of these cases, three were international 
pilots who reside outside of the Greater Brisbane area.  
 
In response to b(ii), I have been advised that the Commonwealth Government 
manages international repatriation flights and inquires for the information request 
would be most appropriately to the Commonwealth. 
 


